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SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES

March 24, 2017
The meeting was called to order at 9:05 A.M. by Chairman Pitt.  Present were Selectmen Mrs. Harris and Mrs. Paight.  Also present were Sharon Booth, Administrative Assistant, Brian Tarr, DPW Manager, and Dick Emberley, Water/Sewer System Superintendent.

APPOINTMENTS:

9:00 A.M. – Brian Tarr, DPW Manager and Dick Emberley, Water/Sewer System Superintendent
The Selectmen recapped the Annual Town Meeting held on March 14th.  

The Selectmen wanted to thank Mr. Tarr and the Road Crew for the great job of clearing the roads during this winter, but especially during this last big storm.  The Town received several compliments on the way the roads were kept.

Mr. Emberley and Mr. Tarr informed the Selectmen of truck purchase options they had found at Hillsborough Ford.   Mrs. Paight will research some places she may be able to get a good used truck from and relay that information to the Selectmen at next Monday’s meeting.  This is for the truck to be used for the Water/Sewer department.  

The Selectmen, Mr. Tarr and Mr. Emberley discussed repairing approxiametly 600 feet of pipe on Cottage Street.  This repair would include replacing the 2” line, installing a culvert, and paving that portion of the road.  Mr. Tarr left at 9:30 A.M.

The Selectmen and Mr. Emberley discussed a Cross Connection Control Ordinance they would like to see implemented.  Mr. Emberley has developed a Cross Connection Survey he’d like to include with the next Water/Sewer billing.  The Cross Connection Survey will help Marlborough Water Works in the process of formulating an ordinance to address the possibility of backflow and backsiphonage into the public water supply.  
The Selectmen and Mr. Emberley discussed the new water rates to be implemented into the next billing.  The new rates will include $5.52/1000 gallons and $44.80 for Fixed Base.  All other charges will remain the same.  The raise in rates is for the purpose of maintaining and upgrading the system as needed.  Mrs. Orkins joined the meeting at 10:05 A.M.  The Selectmen and Mr. Emberley discussed the raising of the rates with Mrs. Orkins.  Also discussed was a supplemental billing to cover Fixed Base Rate and Debt Service Rate for a commercial business in Marlborough.  Mrs. Orkins left at 10:20 A.M.
Mrs. Paight moved and Ms. Pitt seconded the motion to accept raising the water rate to $5.52/1000 gallons and $44.80 for the Fixed Base portion of the billing.  This motion also includes implementing a supplemental bill for The Mountain Corporation to cover their portion used of the Fixed Base and Debt Service on a quarterly basis.  Vote to approve was unanimous.  
A Public Hearing will be scheduled in the Spring for the Cross Connection Control Ordinance once the surveys have been received and the information has been processed.  

Mr. Emberley discussed with the Selectmen a Backflow Prevention Test Report Form he has developed.  Who would be required to install a backflow prevention device was discussed.  

Mrs. Paight moved and Ms. Pitt seconded the motion for Mr. Emberley to purchase and have installed a new panel for reading the gallons/minute each well is pumping at any given time, as the current panel is not condusive for such readings.  Vote to approve was unanimous.  

The Selectmen and Mr. Emberley discussed the scheduling of the Leak Detection Grant and the preparation that would need to be done for the process.  Mr. Emberley left at 11:35 A.M.

The Selectmen discussed the contract with Diluzio Ambulance the Town has for 2017.  
The Selectmen reviewed and signed a Release of Agreement Conservation Easement that had been discussed in the Selectmen’s meeting  of 7/29/2013.  Mrs. Paight abstained from signing the release.  

The Selectmen reviewed and signed two Hemenway dispersements.  

The Selectmen reviewed and signed an Electrical Permit for Map 02 Lot 103.

The Selectmen reviewed a notice to be included in the employees paychecks for the coming payday advising employees of the 2% COLA increase and the tally for vacation and personal time.  
The Selectmen reviewed and discussed correspondance from Tom Richardson from Fairlaine Mobile Homes.  Further correspondence will be requested from Fairlaine Mobile Homes.  
Mrs. Orkins joined the meeting again at 12:15 P.M.  She discussed with the Selectmen how the Mountian Corporation supplemental billing would be done.  Mrs. Orkins will find out from the Town billing software company how the supplemental billing can be done.  Mrs. Orkins left at 12:28 P.M.
Mrs. Paight moved and Ms. Pitt seconded the motion to accept the Leak Detection Grant and the Asset Management Grant accorded to the Town of Marlborough from the Department of Environmental Sciences.  

ADMINISTRATIVE ITEMS
Chairman Pitt moved and Mrs. Harris seconded the motion to accept the minutes of the 3/17/2017 as amended.  Vote to approve was unanimous.

The Selectmen reviewed and signed the General Journal Postings.

Chairman Pitt moved and Mrs. Harris seconded the motion to adjourn the meeting. Vote was unanimous. Meeting adjourned at 12:45 P.M.  

Respectfully submitted,








Sharon Booth







Administrative Assistant
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